

















Phillips Lytle 2025 additional contract for STAMP related work

Discussion: Phillips Lytle has prepared a proposal to cover the scope of work for the
remainder of 2025 as it relates to Tech Team support for the off site sewer permitting and
wetland permitting, the wastewater treatment facility permitting, and force main
installation.

Fund Commitment: Not to exceed $500,000 to be included in the $56 million.

Board Action Request: Recommend approval to the full Board of Phillips Lytle contract not to
exceed $500,000.
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NYPA T-Line Security Agreement

Discussion: NYPA is requiring a construction security requirement for the line restoration for
any work done within the 345 kv ROW. The security request amount is $4,000,000. The
purpose of the security is to restore the line if the developer abandons the project midway
and then NYPA is required to restore the lines.

They would like to establish a timeline of mid July to get this executed. NYPA needs to have
this in place before any work can be done related to line modification.

NYPA has stated that a Letter of Credit, Cash or Surety Bond is acceptable.

Fund Commitment:

Board Action Request: Recommend approval to the full Board of pursing a Letter of Credit for
security.



